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SUMMARY OF AUDIT FINDINGS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Number of standards exceeded:  

Number of standards met:  

Number of standards not met: 

Number of standards not applicable: 
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Standard 115.311 Zero tolerance of sexual abuse and sexual harassment; PREA Coordinator 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.312 Contracting with other entities for the confinement of residents 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.313 Supervision and monitoring 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.315 Limits to cross-gender viewing and searches 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.316 Residents with disabilities and residents who are limited English proficient  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.317 Hiring and promotion decisions  

 
 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.318 Upgrades to facilities and technologies 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.321 Evidence protocol and forensic medical examinations 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.322 Policies to ensure referrals of allegations for investigations 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.331 Employee training 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.332 Volunteer and contractor training 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.333 Resident education 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.334 Specialized training: Investigations 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.335 Specialized training: Medical and mental health care 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.341 Screening for risk of victimization and abusiveness 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.342 Use of screening information 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.351 Resident reporting 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.352 Exhaustion of administrative remedies 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.353 Resident access to outside confidential support services 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.354 Third-party reporting  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.361 Staff and agency reporting duties 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.362 Agency protection duties  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.363 Reporting to other confinement facilities  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.364 Staff first responder duties 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.365 Coordinated response 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.366 Preservation of ability to protect residents from contact with abusers  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.367 Agency protection against retaliation  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.368 Post-allegation protective custody  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.371 Criminal and administrative agency investigations  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.372 Evidentiary standard for administrative investigations 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.373 Reporting to residents  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.376 Disciplinary sanctions for staff 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.377 Corrective action for contractors and volunteers  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.378 Disciplinary sanctions for residents  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.381 Medical and mental health screenings; history of sexual abuse 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.382 Access to emergency medical and mental health services  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.383 Ongoing medical and mental health care for sexual abuse victims and abusers 
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.386 Sexual abuse incident reviews  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.387 Data collection  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Standard 115.388 Data review for corrective action  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 
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Standard 115.389 Data storage, publication, and destruction  
 

 Exceeds Standard (substantially exceeds requirement of standard) 

 Meets Standard (substantial compliance; complies in all material ways with the standard for the 
relevant review period) 

 Does Not Meet Standard (requires corrective action) 

Auditor discussion, including the evidence relied upon in making the compliance or non-compliance 
determination, the auditor’s analysis and reasoning, and the auditor’s conclusions. This discussion 
must also include corrective action recommendations where the facility does not meet standard. These 
recommendations must be included in the Final Report, accompanied by information on specific 
corrective actions taken by the facility. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AUDITOR CERTIFICATION 
I certify that: 

 
  The contents of this report are accurate to the best of my knowledge. 

 
 No conflict of interest exists with respect to my ability to conduct an audit of the agency under 

review, and 
 

 I have not included in the final report any personally identifiable information (PII) about any 
inmate or staff member, except where the names of administrative personnel are specifically 
requested in the report template. 

 
 
  _    

 
Auditor Signature Date 
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	Auditor name: Bobbi Pohlman-Rodgers
	Address: PO BOx 4068, Deerfield Beach, FL  33442-4068
	Email: bobbi.pohlman@us.g4s.com
	Telephone number: 951-818-5131
	Date of facility visit: 03/31/2015
	Facility name: Ocean Residential Community House
	Facility physical address: 1 Game Farm Road, Forked River, NJ 08731
	Facility mailing address if different fromabove:   P.O. Box 195, Forked River, NJ 08731-0195
	Facility telephone number: 609-324-6330
	Name of facilitys Chief Executive Officer: Carl Jones, Superintendent
	Number of staff assigned to the facility in the last 12 months: 28
	Designed facility capacity: 14
	Current population of facility: 7
	Facility security levelsinmate custody levels: Minimum
	Age range of the population: 15-21
	Name of agency: New Jersey Department of Public Safety - Juvenile Justice Commission
	Governing authority or parent agency if applicable:  New Jersey
	Physical address: 1001 Spruce Street, Trenton, NJ  08625
	Mailing address if different from above:   PO Box 107, Trenton, NJ 08625-0107
	Telephone number_2: 609-292-1400
	PREA Compliance Manager Title: SA Assistant
	PREA Compliance Manager Telephone number: 609-693-5498
	Name of PREA Compliance Manager: Chris Locha
	PREA Compliance Manager Email address: chris.locha@jjc.nj.gov
	Title of Agency CEO: Executive Director
	Telephone number of Agency CEO: 609-292-1400
	Title of Agency-Wide PREA: Chief, Employee Relations and Legal Affairs
	Telephone number of Agency-Wide PREA: 609-341-3196
	Name of Agency CEO: Kevin M Brown
	Email address of Agency CEO: kevin.m.brown@jjc.nj.gov
	Name of Agency-Wide PREA: Luis A. Valentin
	Email address of Agency-Wide PREA: luis.valentin@jjc.nj.gov
	The facility is: State
	Facility type: Correctional
	Description of Facility Characteristics: This facility services male youth, ages 15 to 21, and is located in Forked River, NJ.  This program provides services for male residents with special needs and co-occurring mental health disorders.  The average length of stay is based on the residents' level of commitment and is generally four to twelve months.Residents placed at Ocean RCH are identified as requiring a less restrictive environment to develop more effective pro-social coping skills in preparation for their return to their community. Education, career and technical programs are integral components to the treatment experience.  Resident receive a minimum of four hours of academic instruction per day.  Additionally, residents receive individual psychotherapy and group counseling, career and technical programs, and, community service and community involvement opportunities. Vocational opportunities are also present at the facility:  Horticulture, Carpentry and Community College projects.  The horticulture experience includes growing, maintenance, and eventual selling of mature plants.The main building houses a dormitory, kitchen, dining room, laundry, recreation room, weight room and classrooms.  There are also outside structures used for storage and a greenhouse.  A large yard provides for recreational space.  There is also a single home on the property that serves as an office for mental health practitioners, where individual offices and a large office for group sessions are housed.  This house also serves as a location for staff to rest if they have completed an extended shift and as a storage area.
	Narrative: The audit was conducted on March 31 - April 1, 2015 by DOJ Certified Auditor Bobbi Pohlman-Rodgers.  The auditor met with the Superintendent, PREA Manager, Assistant Superintendent and a Social Worker I.  A tour of the facility was conducted.  Immediately afterwards, random staff, specialized staff and random residents were identified for interview.  There were a total 6 male youth interviewed, 7 random staff, and 6 specialized staff, many who play duel roles within the facility.  The agency employs 10 investigators at the state level who conduct criminal investigations. The agency provided a flash drive of documentation prior to the audit.  During the review the facility and the agency were able to provide additional information as identified to determine compliance.
	Summary of Audit Findings: The facility provided information prior to the audit.  There is a PREA Information Board for youth and staff to review in the dining hall.  Notices of the upcoming PREA audit were posted for youth and staff to observe.  There was appropriate information regarding sexual abuse and sexual harassment placed in common areas where youth had access.  The agency was able to provide needed documentation in order to determine compliance before the end of the on-site visit.Special thanks to the Agency PREA Coordinator and Superintendent for their diligence in ensuring that the youth and staff have received appropriate information regarding their zero-tolerance policy on sexual abuse and sexual harassment.
	Number of standards met: 35
	Number of standards not met: 0
	Number of standards exceeded: 4
	Number of standards not applicable: 2
	115: 
	313 text: Policy 13ED:01.29 addresses staffing plans for secure facilities.   There is a staff schedule.  Staff PTO and call-outs, as well as overtime, are documented on appropriate forms that capture needed information.   The most common reasons for a deviation of the current staffing plan is due to sick leave, call-outs, holiday, vacation, and medical appointments.  On May 8, 2014, an annual review was completed that included all factors as required by the standard.  Policy 14ED:01.02 addresses unannounced rounds within the facility by a Sgt. or higher and documentation was provided that confirmed this practice is currently in place.  Samples were reviewed.   
	315 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 addresses the prohibition of cross-gender searches except in emergency situations.  Policy dictates that if conducted, they must be authorized and documented, including the reason for the cross gender search.  The agency has specifically trained six staff as “Train the Trainers” to conduct training at their facility on cross-gender searches.  All staff received cross-gender pat search training in February 2015.Policy 14ED:01.02 addresses the requirement for opposite gender staff to announce their presence upon entering any housing unit, as well as signs posted to remind male staff.  All cross-gender searches are required to be documented, as per NJJJC Directive, Dated 01/09/2013.Policy 12CP:07.07 also addresses same gender searches.The agency does provide for youth to shower, perform bodily functions, and to change clothing without opposite gender staff observing.  
	316 text: The Department of Education, Child Study Team case managers work with youth to identify any special circumstances which indicates the need for special education or related services and ensure that teach support is provided at the facility.  The agency Office of Education provides for bilingual, ESL and English language education for youth, and these services are available at any time.  Additionally, one staff has committed to providing assistance to any Spanish speaking youth, as requested by the program. The agency has available material in English and Spanish (most common non-English language identified in the facilities).    Staff have access to request assistance from the New Jersey Department of Human Services, Division of the Deaf & Hard of Hearing for youth with limited or no hearing.  Staff have access to request assistance from the New Jersey Department of Human Services, Commission for the Blind and Visually Impaired for youth who have limited or no sight.  The agency reports that appropriate materials will be made available when the need is identified.  Additionally, staff do have access to phone numbers in the event that a youth is detained for civil immigration purposes only.
	317 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 addresses the specific requirements of hiring and promotion decisions of the agency.  The State of New Jersey can consider criminal convictions and pending criminal charges for all applicants.  The State of New Jersey may also access state and federal criminal databases to conduct background checks for all applicants.  All employees are subject to Child Abuse Record Information (CARI) checks. However, they are prohibited by law from asking about any criminal arrest history, as an arrest unsupported by a conviction or an expunged or pardoned conviction may not be considered in considering applicants for non-law enforcement positions.  The agency conducts 5-year background checks for all employees and contractors.  Material omissions by an employee is subject to termination.
	318 text: Within the housing area of the main building, the facility converted three sleeping rooms into one large dorm-type room.  This change allows for continuous sight supervision of all residents during asleep hours.  There were no changes to video surveillance.
	321 text: Policy 13OOI:01.04 requires the Office of Investigations to investigate allegations of sexual abuse.  Policy 13OOI:01.29 requires a uniform evidence protocol is utilized that meets the requirements of the standard.  Policy 14ED:01.02 requires protocols for informed consent, confidentiality, reporting to law enforcement, and reporting to child abuse investigative agencies.  All youth are offered a forensic medical examinations, that include a Sexual Abuse Nurse Examiner and at no financial cost to the youth.  A victim advocate is available as requested, and this advocate is available for all interactions during the examinations, investigatory interviews and for additional support and crisis services.  This facility has a letter form the PREA Manager which reiterates a conversation with the Ocean County Sexual Assault Division which states that any person who is seen at a hospital for sexual assault will be provided a victim advocate from the St. Francis Medical Center in Trenton, NJ.
	322 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 requires an administrative and/or criminal investigation for all allegations of sexual abuse or sexual harassment.  Policy 14OOI:01.29 details all types of sexual allegations shall be investigated and details the conduct of such investigations.   All allegations of sexual abuse or sexual harassment are referred to the Office of Investigators for investigation.  The PREA policy can be found at the states website www.nj.gov/lps.jjc.prea.html
	331 text: Policy 14ED:01.02A identifies training that is appropriate to gender for all staff and requires additional training if a transfer of staff assignment.  The training provided to employees includes all 11 of the required components.  The agency maintains documentation of an employee’s training through signature.  A review of documentation shows that all staff received PREA training in December 2014.
	332 text: Policy 14HR:07.02:  All volunteers and contractors receive training appropriate to their level of contact with youth.  Those contractors, volunteers or interns who work directly with youth are required to complete the full PREA training that is required of staff. This documentation is maintained through volunteer/contractor signature. 
	333 text: At intake, all youth receive the brochure and handbook which details the zero-tolerance policy and how to report.  Currently the agency provides comprehensive PREA education within 72 hours of intake, clearly exceeding the standard of comprehensive education within 10 days.  At the time of screening, each youth receives information regarding the agency’s zero tolerance policy and how to report incidents of sexual abuse or sexual harassment.  Youth sign appropriate forms for both the PREA Process Orientation and the PREA Video.  This was confirmed through a sample of youth intake packets.The Resident’s Guide to PREA is available in both Spanish and English.  Additional resources are available through interpreters for deaf youth and through the education department as identified to assist youth.Additionally, there are posters throughout the facility and brochures made available to provide continuing information.
	334 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 identifies specialized training for investigators.  In conjunction with the Moss Group, a select group of investigators has completed the Train-the-Trainer class.  All investigators at the Office of Investigators have received appropriate training.  The documentation of attendance is maintained through employee signature.  
	335 text: All medical and mental health staff have completed specialized training to include signs of sexual abuse/harassment; preserving physical evidence of sexual abuse; responding to juvenile victims of sexual abuse/harassment; and how and to whom to report allegations or suspicions of sexual abuse/harassment.  This training is in addition to required staff PREA training. No forensic examinations are conducted on site.  All youth who report a sexual assault are transported to a local hospital with SANE services.
	341 text: All of the required information is gathered at intake using the Safe Housing Assessment, the PREA Screening form which gathers information regarding a youth's LGBTQI status, and the PREA Screening Form.  All three of these documents provide for questions/answers that meet the requirement of the standard.  This is completed on day one of a resident's stay at the facility and is used in determining appropriate placement that provides for protections for vulnerable youth.  This information is identified on the Special Needs Roster which is available for the Management Team to be shared only for further security measures.
	342 text: Policy 13ED:01.02A prohibits the placement of youth into a facility, assignment of roommate, education and work assignments based on LGBTQI status.  Policy allows for placement of LBGTQI youth in room restriction or temporary close custody  as a means of keeping them safe only as a last resort.  Policy allows for transgender and intersex youth to be able to shower separately from other residents upon request.The JJC Safe Housing Assessment is used for appropriate housing placement.
	351 text: The agency provides multiple ways for a youth to report allegations of sexual abuse or sexual misconduct, retaliation and staff neglect of responsibilities.  Policy 14ED:01.02 addresses this requirement.  Youth can report verbally, in writing as a juvenile statement or Request and Remedy to Investigators or Ombudsman, by phone to the Ombudsman/family/attorney, and by phone to the sexual abuse hotline.  Additionally, the agency has implemented a PREA Complaint form that is an emergency written process for reporting.  Hotline phones are available and youth have access anytime they are in their housing unit.  The hot-line goes directly to the New Jersey Coalition against Sexual Assault (NJCASA).  A memo dated February 23, 2015 was also issued to all residents detailing specific methods of reporting PREA allegations.  This memo also details how a third-person report can be made.  The agency has a specific form for this which is available on their website.
	352 text: Policies 13ED:01.27 and 09CD:13.02 address the exhaustion of administration remedies.  There is a grievance system known as a Request and Remedy which requires a response within 20 days.  A Request and Remedy PREA Complaint form has been created to address emergency reporting through written format and requires an immediate response.  Policy allows no time frame for reporting sexual abuse or sexual misconduct and there is no requirement for an informal process to be utilized prior to the filing of a Request and Remedy.  There is a third part complaint reporting information on the state website.
	353 text: There is ongoing conversation between the agency and outside victim advocates for providing services as needed to the youth.  Currently discussions are ongoing with the New Jersey Coalition Against Sexual Assault (state-wide) and the Contact of Burlington (local) There are a number of identified victim advocacy programs that are identified and provided to each youth.  Youth are able to contact their parent/guardian  through their assigned social worker.  The facility allows contact with the youth’s attorney as requested by the youth and during normal business hours.
	354 text: The agency has created a 3rd Party PREA Complaint Form which is available on the state’s website.  This form allows for printing or fillable format, which can then be printed and mailed to the Commission.  The address for the Commission is on the form. A hard copy of this form is available in the facility.   All youth are advised that this form is another method of reporting by parents, guardians, or other identified outside persons.
	361 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 requires all staff to immediately report any incidents of sexual abuse or sexual harassment to both the agency and the child abuse reporting agency.  Staff are prohibited from revealing information to anyone who does not have a need to know.  Additionally, a memo was issued to all staff on August 14, 2014 that noted the following ways to report abuse:  Notify Supervisor.  Notify the Superintendent or Assistant Superintendent.  Notify the Shift Supervisor.  Notify the Office of Investigations. A memo dated August 20, 2014 requires reporting to the youth’s attorney within 14 days, and to the parent or DCPP (if guardian).Additionally, staff are required to complete a Suspected Child Abuse Report which is then called into the DCP&P Child Abuse Hot-Line.
	362 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 requires all staff to immediately respond in the event information is discovered that a resident is in substantial risk of sexual abuse.  All staff are able to articulate steps to be taken.
	364 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 requires all first responders to separate the victim, preserve and protect the scene and to direct both victim and alleged perpetrator to not destroy evidence.  All staff are trained as first responders.
	363 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 requires the Office of Investigators to provide, within 72 hours, notification to a facility where an allegation has been made and to document such notification. 
	365 text: The agency has a facility specific Sexual Abuse Incident Check Sheet that details the specifics of their Coordinated Response Plan.  This form addresses all components of the standard. 
	366 text: Bargaining unit contract allows for the removal of staff for purposes of protecting residents.
	367 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 addresses the establishment of a policy to protect youth from sexual abuse or sexual harassment or retaliation for reporting, and to protect staff from retaliation for reporting.  A Retaliation Form is used and provides for status checks every 15 days and monitoring beyond 90 days as identified or needed.
	368 text: There is no segregated housing at this facility.
	371 text: Policy 14OOI:01.29 requires an investigation of all PREA related incidents.  All investigators at the agency level are sworn law enforcement and have received appropriate training as incidents by the standard.  Investigators conduct all aspects of the investigation including evidence collection, interviews and review for prior complaints.  They are in contact with prosecutors on a regular basis during an investigation.  The policy prohibits the use of polygraph examinations as a condition for proceeding with an investigation.  Policy and state law require all evidence to be maintained, including any handwritten notes, video, audio, etc.
	372 text: The agency does not impose a standard higher than a preponderance of the evidence for administrative cases.
	373 text: Policy 14ED:01.12 requires that the resident be informed by the Executive Director or designee of the outcome of an allegation.  Additionally, the Superintendent or designee is required to inform a resident of the status of a case against a staff member or other resident.  Policy requires all notifications to be documented.  There were no allegations that required notification at this facility.
	376 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 states that termination is the disciplinary sanction for any staff member who engages in sexual abuse or sexual harassment against a youth.  The policy requires notification to law enforcement for violations of sexual abuse or sexual harassment.
	377 text: Policy 14ED:01.02 addresses required responses when a volunteer or contractor has violated the agency zero tolerance policies, including reporting to law enforcement and licensing agencies (if applicable) and the prohibition of further youth contact.
	378 text: ADM 13:101 provides for the disciplinary process of the agency.  It includes a formal disciplinary process and appeals process.  Disciplinary sanctions are commensurate with the nature of the incident and take into certain factors prior to imposing the sanction.
	381 text: Policy 09MS:3.02 requires that any youth who reports prior victimization or prior perpetrated sexual abuse is to be immediately referred for medical or mental health counseling. While there is no current policy that addresses informed consent for youth over the age of 17, the agency has provided a memo from the Attorney General’s Office that implements a policy change effective immediately.  This will be incorporated into the agency policy during the next policy review process.
	382 text: Policies 13HS:01.01 and 14ED:01.02 address immediate transfer to SANE facility for treatment for youth who report sexual abuse.  Medical and mental health staff is also advised and available for follow-up care upon the youth’s return.  There were no instances at this facility that required emergency medical care by a SAFE, SANE or other forensic medical examiner.
	383 text: 14ED:01.02 requires all youth who report victimization, regardless of when and when it took place, to be referred for treatment and counseling as identified.  Services are consistent with the community level of care.  Victims shall receive appropriate STD counseling and treatment as identified.  Treatment services are offered at no cost to youth and within 14 days.
	386 text: The agency utilizes a Sexual Abuse Incident Review Form that allows for the documentation of all required components of the standard.
	311 text: Agency policy 14ED:01.02 addresses all components of the Zero Tolerance standard.  The policy includes definitions of sexual abuse and sexual harassment that agrees with the Prison Rape Elimination Act definitions.  Luis Valentin is the Agency PREA Coordinator and he is recognized on the organizational chart.  Chris Locha is the Facility PREA Compliance Manager.  Both report sufficient time to attend to these duties.
	312 text: The agency does not contract for the confinement of its residents with private entities or other entities, including other government agencies.
	388 text: Comparison data was not available as 2013 data was collected on the DOJ SSV, but specific information as per the PREA standards was not gathered at that time.  The agency has a detailed report of the 2014 data by facility that addresses identifying problem areas and corrective action.  The report was approved by the agency head and specific identifiers were redacted from the report.
	387 text: The agency collects data as per required by the DOJ SSV.  There are no contracted facilities, so facilities only under their direct control is noted in the data collection.  The agency is now maintaining all files as per PREA standards.  New information shall be available June 30, 2015 when the report to DOJ is due.
	389 text: Data will be maintained for 10 years from the date of the initial collection.  Data collected will be maintained securely.  Data will be encrypted and password protected to prevent unauthorized dissemination.  The 2014 NJJJC Annual PREA Report was made public in the first quarterly of 2015.  A more detailed report is available by request.  In the future, the detailed report will be made public on the website.  Personal identifiers are not made public in either the 2014 PREA Report or the detailed report.
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